TOWN OF YORKTOWN CONSERVATION BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

May 6, 2015

Board Members Present:   

Co-Chairperson Diane Dreier, William LaScala, Patrick Francois, Walter Daniels, Walter Plankl, Peter Alduino, Richard Shaw, Kim Hughes - Secretary

Board Members Absent:

Co-Chairperson Phyllis Bock
Guests:

Susan Siegel

Jeffrey Econom, P.E. Consulting Engineer

________________________________________________________________

Co - Chairperson Diane Dreier called the meeting to order at 7:30p.m. The meeting took place in the Town Hall Boardroom.

The minutes of April 15, 2015 were approved with a motion from Pat Francois and seconded by William LaScala.   

Communications Received:

None

Chairpersons Report:

None

Reports from Other Committees:

None

Old Business:

The Winery at St. George; SBL: 15.12 – 2 – 52 & 53. Wetland Level 3 application. Basic Stormwater Prevention and Pollution Plan and Tree Permit.

· The Winery at St. George received all approvals needed but was not able to get a Public Hearing.  The Applicant has proposed a land swap with the town approximately of equal square footage for land as indicated on the plan of 4,025.8 square feet. The land the applicant owns and is interested in swapping is a viable wetland. The applicant has stated they will clean up the town wetland of debris adjacent to the 12 spaces. The applicant stated the spaces would be available for public use to access the parkland. The Board is in support of the land swap and will write a Memo to the Town Board. They advised the Applicant to consult with the Town and New York State on the procedures for alienation of parkland.

Diane Dreier suggests that the sizes of the plant material proposed will   not provide proper mitigation until 5-7 years after planting. Increasing the sizes of the plant will provide effective mitigation shortly after planting. Red Osier Dogwood size to be 4’-5’ ht. Plant to be balled and burlapped. Maple leaf Viburnum to be 5 gallon container or larger. Winterberry to be 5 gallon container or larger. The following plants to be deleted 3-Carex comosa, 3-Solidago rigida and 3- Thalictrum dasycarpum. These plants will not provide adequate mitigation. They are to be replaced with 9 Red Osier Dogwood of the sizes mentioned above.

New Business:

· Welcome Susan Siegel as Conservation Board Liaison. The Board and Susan discussed member renewals and the vacant seats.  

Discussion:

· Discussion with Susan on Atlantic Bridge Project.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:42p.m. A motion proposed by Peter Alduino and seconded by William LaScala.
